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Atlantic County Workforce Development Full Board December 16, 2021
Attendance
Pat Constantino        Torrie Garvin 	          Stephanie Koch		MaryAnn McGhee
Theresa Lutz	        Paul McClellan                   Riaz Rajput   		Dan Konczyk
Candace Titanski      Tim Kreischer  	          Fran Kuhn  		Sherwood Taylor
Jim Drew                    Greg Freelon  	          Sherrise Moten		Forrest Gilmore
Erik Ditizio	        Lauren Moore	          Jon Schleifer
Max Slusher 	        Alan Beatty 	          Francine Palumbo
Amy Gatto	        Leonard Golden	          Fran Kuhn	 
Michael Hull      	        John Fata		          Michael Hull

Full Board Minutes
This meeting was called to order at 9:07am by Chairman Riaz R. Rajput. A motion was given by Alan Beatty to approve the minutes from the previous meeting and seconded by Dan Konczyk. There was no discussion, and the minutes were unanimously approved.
Lauren Moore, President of the Atlantic County Economic Alliance, gave a presentation highlighting their mission and success of 2021.  One major success mentioned was the receipt of a 3-million-dollar grant from the USDA to help off set the cost of a 14-million-dollar building. These funds will help build out the Aviation Innovation Hub in Atlantic County. Finally, Mr. Moore concluded his presentation with a commitment to help Atlantic City with redevelopment one neighborhood a at time. 
The Chairman asked if we have any questions.
One question centered around Philly airport being competition for Atlantic County. Mr. Moore concluded that the Atlantic City airport is a third cheaper in land cost, overlay and landing fees. He would like to build hangers in Millville in Cumberland County and at the Atlantic City Airport and is interested in the development of air cargo and airplane maintenance and repair.
Financial Report
Mr. Fata provided four reports. The first item discussed was the basic expenditure report that reflects a 7-million-dollar budget with a little less than 2 million spent year to date. This is a 27 % spending rate that would typically reflect a 40% rate. Most of the costs are personnel, salary, wage and benefits.  Contract areas are still slightly lower than normal. The youth are the only area running at this point. Four months into the year, we have 79 enrollments.
Mr. Fata reported:  ITA Contracts-   Total Enrollments 165 		Total Completions 129
Mr. Fata reported four months into the budge:  Youth Services Contracts
			Enrollments: 79		Completions 10
Mr. Fata reviewed results from the prior program year for ITAs:    Enrollments 165 	Completions 128 
Mr. Fata attached a composite to review the 37 current OJT contracts. There is $221,00 plus obligated currently obligated under those contracts. WDB has reimbursed 55,000 not including a large invoice for wage reimbursements pending for Global Crossing. The Chair requested a motion to accept the financial report. Motioned by Jon . and seconded by Terry L. No objections the report was unanimously approved.
Chairman’s Report: Riaz Rajput
Mr. Rajput stated: This is our last meeting of the year and many of you have seen the financial report and the resources we have, but at the same time, we are struggling to locate individuals with knowledge of the services and training offered at the WDB.  Mr. Rajput believes the challenge in Atlantic County and all over is people are not interested in availing themselves of the services and not interested in purusing gainful employment. Mr. Rajput ended with offering support to the committees from the WDB staff finally, stating things will improve in the future.   
Executive Director’s Report
Fran Kuhn began with a discussion on ways to be creative in the new environment, which included discussions with Paul M., and the plans on virtual orientation for unemployment. This discussion also included the One Stop being open by appointment only.  The unemployment staff is working from home, not in the building. Mr. Kuhn stated that the challenge is to make the public aware of the opportunities here. We have a number of resources that we can offer people that are looking for help and employment. We think we can help match them up with those opportunities and at least give them the choices to pursue some of the job and career interests they have.
a. Annual Report
The Annual Report has been completed thanks to Sherrise M. and the team. Mr. Kuhn stated, what helps me come into the office the next day is knowing that we're making a difference for someone that is in need in the community. 
b. Community-Based Organizations discussion
Mr. Kuhn spoke of his goals for the year and being able to develop a working relationship with community-based organizations.  Working with them includes working with Trenton with the (ETPL) eligible training provider list, to establish a process for being able to pay the CBOs for contracted services.   Mr. Kuhn stated that it would be an opportunity to really enhance and expand those services going into the community for those populations. 
c. Performance Discussion
Mr. Kuhn shared information on the performance section of the report. Identifying that the numerator and denominator in certain categories were very low. Mr. Kuhn stated the focus is specifically on the credentials for the youth. WCB is having conversations with in-school and out-of-school youth providers because this is critical for all parties. This step is also part of what the state evaluates. We continue to find ways to work with our providers to help them understand the importance of getting credentials that lead to employment. Mr. Kuhn stated WDB will take a deeper dive into the data for the next meeting.
d. Goals and Objectives 2022	
Staffing:
Mr. Kuhn discussed staffing turnovers at the One Stop and reported hiring 2 monitoring staff, the contract administrator, 2 employment specialists for Work First New Jersey Unit.  The Instructor of Employment and Training will be retiring, the position will be filled in house. Mr. Kuhn stated that one of his goals for 2022 is to make sure that we are incorporating professional development into the development of our staff.
Job Development: 
Expansion of job development has taken off within the last six months with a focus on aviation, manufacturing and healthcare. The agency is working with 12 employers now and have 37 OJT contracts. Tim K. from Shared Services is available today to discuss changes in the CDL training.  Job Development recently identified a candidate for the county office building; as an administrative assistant for the county administration. The agency has also identified several candidates for jobs at the animal shelter. WDB is developing an RFP for WFNJ work activities which should be out before Christmas. WDB is working with Atlantic Cape to provide virtual services and expand the Foundation for Success’s Job Readiness program. 
Mr. Kuhn added WDB is still waiting on the letter from the state to the customers regarding mandates.
Mr. Kuhn continued with the plan to put two one-half million-dollar contracts out for community work experience programs and several hundred thousand for the summer youth employment program, specifically targeting TANF youth and young adults.   

Literacy Committee Report:
Pat C. reported having a meeting in November. Attendance and participation were reviewed. They discussed the limitations because the One Stop building is not completely open.

Youth Committee Report:
Mr. Kuhn spoke on behalf of Mr. Freelon (new Chair). Stephanie K. from the Boys and Girls Club shared information regarding the Drone program, the youth becoming fluent in Coding and the partnership with Apple. The discussion concluded with information about the design lab planned in two locations. Stephanie K. continued to state that she thinks it is important to mention that youth programs should not be bound to adult certifications and shared information regarding the Serve Safe Manager certification or an Adobe Photoshop. Mr. Kuhn’s stated that we would be able to carry these thoughts up to the State, keeping in mind that this is a federal decision.


Health Care Committee Report:
Three primary focuses for health care, were the nursing assistant, medical assistant, and respiratory therapist. The job developers are working with Shore Medical and Atlanticare in developing patient care techs and the nursing assistants. So WDB is in the process of working with them, either on OJT or possibly on registered apprenticeship programs.


Business Development Committee Report: 
Max S. reported there are hundreds of open jobs and thousands of people collecting unemployment. The benefits are getting ready to expire in the next couple of weeks. Mr. Kuhn confirmed they are expiring right now. The cutbacks in the tourism industries makes it more difficult to find employment. The WDB has agreed to go out into the community to make presentations to business associates, and the chamber. The State needs approval from Trenton to participate.

Disability Committee Report:	
Mr. Kuhn reported we do not have a Chair, but he will be reaching out to the Membership to recruit.  The challenges to preserve Social Security benefits have been a major concern. Mr. Kuhn credits Candace T. and the DVR team with working to develop occupational skills. 

Membership Committee Report:
They did not have a meeting. Mr. Kuhn wanted to express the importance of attendance and developing the private sector.

New Business: None
Old Business: Resolution # 7 was not placed on the agenda because we needed feedback from the office of Internal Audit. The intent of this is to address the unanticipated cost for people that are pursuing occupational training and how they are going to financially continue to receive training. Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act does have a clause or section of the act that speaks to this and can provide financial relief.  The board needs clarification from the federal and state government. Mr. Kuhn stated that when he receives this update it will be forwarded to the membership via fax with an explanation and we should vote on that issue. It will be a retroactive vote back to this meeting.
The Chair confirmed the resolution and the pending fax to the membership. Mr. Rajput confirmed the next Board meeting in March 2022.
Motion to adjourn Alan Beatty.
Second by Terri Lutz
Meeting concluded at 10:38am.
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